Next Meeting:

“Kalamazoo “Bicycle Glub

November 19 at 7 30 at the Hageman's at 2219 Fulford located
at the cornmer of Fulford and Fulton- :
The November meeting is the annual meeting and at that meeting we will
select a slate of officers (sece candidates below) and we may discuss
1985 dues, meeting schedules and places, major events and the date and
place for the December Christmas party. '

RIDE SCHEDULE

Saturday November 3: 2:00 PM from Kalamazoo Central High Parking lot.
17-30 rolling miles, Dan and Karen Ferrara

Sunday, November 4: 2:00 PM from commuter parking lot at D avenue and
131, 10~20 miles rolling. Alvin Holmes 349-3546

Saturday November 10: 2: 00 PM from Kalamzoo Central High School Parking
Lot, 17-30 miles, Dan & Karen Ferrara

Sunday November 11: 1:30 PM from Kalamazoo Academy at Sprlnkle and
Milham, 5 to 25 flat miles. June Wllklns 349-4787

Saturday November 17 10:00 Green Mcadows School at H and 26th. Mostly
flat, some rolling stretches Jan Hageman 382-2656 ‘

Sunday November 18 1:00 from Schrier Park on Osterhout Road, flat
terrain.” Jan McLain 327-2256

Sunday November 25: 2:00 PM from Green Meadows School at 26th and MN.
10 to 20 wmostly flat miles. Hot cider and Thanksgiving patches
available at $1.50 Jini Caruso 381-0135

Saturday December l: 1: 30 Ski or ride . S8Ski from Kellogg Sanctuary
or ride from Kalamazoo Academy at Sprinkle and Milham Hugh Wilkius
349-4787. , _

Sunday December 2: No c¢lub ride.




CAKDIDATES FOR 1985 CLUB OFFICERS

At the November meeting the Club
will elect its 1985 officers. we have
the following candidates for the
offices:

President:; Scot McLain

Vice President no candidate

SecretaryTreasurer: Jan McLain

LibrarianRide Captain: June Wilkins

Race Captain: - Paul Visich

Newsletter Editor: Phil Caruso

Anyone who would like to be considered
for one of the above offices, call Scott
McLain at 3456443 and attend the next
meeting.

REFPORT OF THE FLOHER FESTIVAL CRITERIUH

At the October meetxng Paul Visich
reported on the success of the first
annual Flower Festival Criterium held
this summex. Two hundred riders
participated. Many people need to be
thanked. Contributors included: Alfred
E. Bike, Cycle City, New World
Bicycles, Village Cyclery, Milwood
Schwinn, Athletes Shop, Ellis Sales,
Nature Center, Cycle Pro, Bellwether,
The Wheeler Bike Shop, PIP Printing,
Borgess Medical Center, and the Radieco
Amagteur Civil Emergency Service for
Kalamazoo County Civil Defense.
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Paul suggested the following areas
for improvement for the Second Annual
Flower Festival Criterium. We may want
to change the route to make it simpler

to control., We need to improve
organization of the fiwmish line

increase the number of places to temn.
The course needs to be set up earlier,
about two hours prior to the first race.
We need a better arrangement for giving
out awards and more SpONSOIS. More
advance publicity is needed in the form

of advertisement in Velomews, posters in

bike shops, radio announcements

outlying areas. Finally, we need more

volunteers to help stage the race.

’@%ﬁv Dy{“{? CLUB OFFICERS - 1984

;:F 1$% President:
[
ks W_zzla I ~ Scot McLain 345-6443
f§ 2£iﬂliﬁi Vice President:
,P : Kaylin McLain 345-6443

Secret T .
Srhoolcrafl San iiarn 321 225s
6??”@252’ Newsletter Editor:

Phil Caruso 381-0135

Librarian and RoadCapteain:
June Wilkins 349-4787

FOR SALE 19" Lotus Odyss j

. yssey 18 speed equi d wi i
newpanniers, pump.Shimano 600 brakesq D iny Crani PEe Tack,
Cyclone Derailleurs, ’

Call 337-1051.

: Sugino Crank, 8
Ridden about 1000 wmiles. $400, » Sunflour

FOR SALE OR TRADE Turbo Trainer excellent condition.

for a set of rollers. Call Paul at 349-3147. Will trade
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MINUTES:

Treasurers Report: We have $187 in the Club checking Account and
about $700 in the Savings Account. (f course, the latter are
funds degignated for safety related activities.)

COPY OF FORESTER MOVIE: Jan McLaln reported that the Forester
movie is getting a great deal of use the Club should think about
buying another copy. Phil Caruso indicated that he would write a
letter to the firm asking for a. the current ordering
information and b. whether we can show the film on Public Access
TV.



